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Bri tish Columbia I s own Flying 
Dutchman, Bill Vander Zalm, has 
leaped on the American bandwagon as 
leader of the B. C. wing of the 
Christian Coalition of Canada. 

The CCC is modelled after the u.s. 
Christian Coalition, the creation of 
Pat Robertson (president of the 700 
Club). The Canadian clone does not 
intend to support any particular 
party. It will launch its own 
campaigns and collaborate with like
minded other groups such as the 
Evangelical Fellowship of Canada, 
REAL Women and Focus on the Family 
(another right-wing u.s. import) to 
work against abortion rights, the 
right to die and, of course, lesbian 
and gay equality. 

Vander Zalm says the B . C • wing 
will distribute "voter guides" 
especially to churches, to inform 
people where political candidates 
stand on various issues. WeIll be 
interested to see if the guide has 
anything on "conflict of interest". 
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"Hurt Feelings". That was the 
Times-Colonist sub-head for a CP 
news story about federal government 
compensation of lesbian and gay 
people for denied benefits. 

It took Shirley a while to get it 
through to the Times-Colonist that 
such a heading is both trivializing 
(as if only "feelings" matter to us, 
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and not issues of justice) and 
misleading (the award was also to 
redress "moral prejudice" against 
same-sex couples). We have to point 
these things out, or nothing will 
change. 

We meet on the third Sunday of every 
month from 2:00 pm to 4:30 pm in the 
lounge at: 

St. John the Divine Anglican Church 
161l Quadra Street 

Victoria, BC 
V8W 2L5 

The Other Coming Out 
In Vancouver PFLAG members recently 
spoke to a Prime Timers meeting. 

"OUr closest family members and 
friends also go through a coming 
out. . . They told. . . of their 
awakenings to their children's 
sexuality. Most knew long before 
the gay offspring came to terms with 
[their] sexuality. It was quite a 
strain on all concerned. Remember, 
these adults were raised in cultures 
or times when such things just 
weren I t discussed. Most knew almost 
nothing of any sort of "gay life" 
and the effect it might have on 
their loved ones. They certainly 
did not know that .•. gay people do 
not fit into a simple common mould. 
It appears that the sooner the young 
person opens up to family members 
and close friends, the smoother it 
goes for all concerned. A few 
parents ..• had to bring up the 
matter with their [adult] children. 
They felt the gulf between them had 
grown too wide and that something 
too important was missing in their 
relationship. 

Dav. O'Brian; Angl •• (1/2/96) 
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Our Sisters, Our Daughters 
PFLAG in Medford, Oregon, is 

mourning the appalling loss of two 
women of courage. Roxanna Ellis and 
Michelle Abdill, lesbian partners, 
were murdered in early December by 
Robert Acremant. He claims to have 
had robbery as a motive, but Medford 
police have identified numerous 
inconsistencies in this story. 

They had been partners for several 
years, personally and in business, 
and were known and respected in 
Ashland's business community. They 
were part of the Rogue Valley Human 
Rights Coalition against an anti-gay 
ballot measure, active in their 
United Methodist church and spoke 
out bravely on equal rights for 
lesbigay people. Michelle was 
editor of The Jefferson Banner, a 
monthly PFLAG newsletter. 

Roxanna and Michelle had a unique 
method of building bridges. Brenda 
Brown, a close friend, said they 
would nreach out to members of the 
Religious Right and with a very 
gentle spirit, educat [e] them and 
talk about issues after they'd built 
a really friendly relationship with 
them. n 

The Rural Organizing Proj ect has 
worked with PFLAG to organize grief 
counselling, vigils and to craft an 
naction plann to combat hatred in 
their communities. Lt. Tom Levine 
of the Medford Police says he has 
come to appreciate how isolated and 
vulnerable lesbigay people feel, and 
wants to keep in contact with the 
community. 

A memorial fund has been set up by 
PFLAG Medford (P.O. Box 13, Ashland, 
OR 97520). 

aourcea : D1vera1ty (S01a., ID), '.bI96 
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Robert Rothon and Myron Plett are 
creating a B. C. gay men I s history 
project. If you can contribute, or 
know of sources they should consul t, 
contact: Tides of Men, the wri te 
line co., #201 - 1149 Hornby Street, 
Vancouver, BC V6Z lW1 (681-1818). 
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pat Robertson I s attack on PFLAG 
America has been successful so far. 

OUr friends there produced two 30-
second tv clips on homophobia as 
part of their nproject Open Mindn • 
The ads highlight the anti-gay 
rhetoric of right-wing religionists 
Jerry Falwell and Pat Robertson, 
which helps create a climate of 
hatred and violence against lesgay 
people. (Mayne and the library have 
transcripts of these ads.) The 
Christian Broadcasting Network (CBN) 
has threatened to sue any s ta tion 
that runs the ads. 

Mel White, an out gay man who used 
to be a speechwriter for Robertson 
and Falwell, is leading a campaign 
against Robertson's anti-gay 
campaign. In a widely publicized 
letter to Robertson, released 
January 25, 1996, Mel says, nWe are 
convinced that a toxic stream of 
anti -homosexual intolerance is 
flowing out of your CBN/700 Club 
studios. .. helping to pollute the 
nation's moral environment. n 

aource : ~yDe'a Internet correapoDdent 

Our library is growing all the 
timel Brenda is working on a 
scrapbook of clippings past and 
present (if you have anything good, 
share itl) and little by little, our 
invaluable resources are expanding. 
New additions to the collection: 
• Straight Parents, Gay Children, by 
Robert A. Berstein 
• Why Should the Public School Teach 
About Sexual Orientation? by Beth 
Rees (public health educator) 
• Out of the Past: gay and lesbian 
history from 1869 to the present, by 
Neil Miller 
• What the Bible Really Says About 
Homosexuality, by Daniel A. 
Helminiak, Ph.D. 
• Counselling Lesbian and Gay Youth 

G.A.L.E. (Gay and Lesbian 
Educators) 

I f you have a book or video you 
want to recommend, donate or 
finance, talk to Brenda or Liz. 
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Joining the Tribe: growing up gay 
and lesbian in the 90s. Linnea Due 
interviews lesbian and gay teens 
from various backgrounds and 
locations in the u.s. She examines 
sources of support available in some 
cities and laments the lack of 
support youth receive from their 
lesbian and gay . elders. Readers 
will be saddened and outraged by the 
treatment youth receive, and the 
barriers they must overcome to claim 
an authentic identity. The stories 
will also evoke admiration at the 
resilience and courage these teens 
demonstrate. 

revi...cl by .. rl .... 
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. MARK THIS DATE ON YOUR 
CALENDAR! ! 

SUNDAY 
JULY 7,1996 

PRIDE PARADE 
AND PICNIC 

Aids Vancouver Island (AVI) is 
starting two big research projects: 
an evaluation of AVlls education 
services, with special concern for 
whether these services address the 
issues of lesbian and bisexual 
women. The other is to collect 
information on men living on 
Vancouver Island or the Gulf Islands 
who have sex with men. AVI is 
especially hoping for input from men 
in rural and remote areas, who are 
over 50, or under 20, closeted gay 
and bisexual men and those who 
consider themselves straight but 
have sex with other men. If you, or 
anyone you know, is willing to offer 
information, call or write: 

Stephen Samis, Research Coordinator 
AIDS Vancouver Island 

#304 - 733 Johnson Street 
Victoria, Be V8W 3C7 

Tel: 1-800-665-2436 or 1-604-2366 
Fax: 1-604-380-9411 

*********************************** 

Canlt make the PFLAG meetings? Want 
to talk about your lesbian/gay loved 
one, or work on your own coming-out 
issues? SYLVIA SPRINGER, a mother of 
a lesbian, works as a therapist and 
counsellor with lesbigay people, 
their friends, or family members. 
Her number is 595-1681. 
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For those of you who are interested 
in the work of EGALE (Equality for 
Gays And Lesbians Everywhere), the 
nearest office is: 

1423 Howe Street 
Vancouver, B.C. 
V6Z 1R9 

Tel: 669-0851 
Fax: 669-0853 

Moms and Dads go to Washington 

More than 200 PFLAG members 
journeyed to the District of 
Columbia for "Moms and Dads Go To 
Washington" during March. The week
long pilgrimage was in support of 
the Employment Non-Discrimination 
Act (ENDA), a federal bill aimed at 
protecting gay and lesbian people 
from being fired based on their 
sexual orientation. (CUrrently, 
there is no u.S. federal law 
prohibiting job discrimination 
against lesbians and gay men.) 

"Equal opportunity for employment 
is a family issue," said PFLAG 
national President Mitzi Henderson. 
"Basic to every family is the need 
for its members to earn a living. 
Yet for families with gay or lesbian 
children, that opportunity can be 
denied, PFLAG is committed to the 
passage of [ENDA]. :It would give 
our children the same redress for 
unfair treatment that other workers 
already have." 

Moms and Dads came to Washington 
in a variety of ways. On March 16, 
a 55-seat bus left Houston and 
traveled through seven states, 
picking up families bound for 
Washington. So much excitement 
developed over "Moms and Dads Go To 
Washington" that other PFLAG 
chapters followed Houston's example 
nd made similar treks to D. C. After 
meeting with Marsha Scott, White 
House Deputy Assistant to the Presi-
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ident for Political Affairs, Marsha 
Scott (the first White House liaison 
with the gay and lesbian community), 
more than 200 parents lobbied 
members of Congress about ENDA on 
Tuesday, March 19. "We want to make 
the workplace safe for our 
children," explained Houston 
coordinator Gail Rickey. "We tell 
stories of gay men and lesbians who 
have been fired and people say, 'Why 
don't they sue?' Well, they can't -
they have no protection. We intend 
to obtain the same equal employment 
rights for our gay sons and 
daughters that our straight children 
currently enjoy. Our trip showed 
legislators the meaning of true 
family values. We made an impact." 
ENDA has received more than 131 
co-sponsors in the House, and 20 
co-sponsors in the Senate. 

:It wasn't all work. A California 
chapter hosted a celebrated comedian 
at a Project Open Mind Fundraiser. 
PFLAG received a prestigious media 
award and a new member was elected 
to the national board. 

EMNTK 
( "Enquiring Minds Need To Know) 

You wondered about triangles, the 
lesbian and gay male symbols of 
pride and remembrance. Gay men 
confined to Nazi concentration camps 
had their clothes marked with a pink 
triangle; lesbians, along wi th 
Gypsies (Romany), prostitutes and 
other "anti-social" elements, were 
invested with a black one. 

On the Web 
PFLAG Houston has a great homepage: 
bttp://vellocet.insync.net/%7Epflag 
www/index.btml 

* * * * * * * * * * 
Many thanks to the anonymous members 
who paid for the production and 
distribution of the first 
newsletter. :If you want to sponsor 
an issue, talk to Liz, the 
treasurer, or Mayne, the editor 
(385-7035 or at mayne@octonet.com) . 


